
August 17, 2021, Beaufort County Republican Party

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Chair Garris called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. Dot Moate graciously gave
the invocation. All joined in for the Pledge of Allegiance. Quorum was established
with 17 members present. Donna Simon substituted for Secretary Gail Breed to
take minutes. Below please find the attendance for the August 17, 2021, meeting.

The following EXCOMM Members have documented three unexcused absences at
the August EXCOMM meeting. The Plan of Organization addresses removal by
Unexcused Absences in Article V B.5

● Stan Deatherage
● Brodie Moore



July 13, 2021, meeting minutes were approved. Motion by Bill Cook, 2nd Joanne
Forrest.

Treasurers Report

Anne Maatman provided the August Finance Report and Golf Tournament update.

Report was approved. Bill Cook motion / Patricia Garrison 2nd.

Anne Maatman gave update on the Golf Tournament being held at Cypress
Landing Golf Club on October 16, 2021.

Our goal is to have 100 golfers. 50 Sponsors are needed. EXCOMM Prizes that are
needed are gift baskets, certificates, merchandise, gas cards, etc. ($50 or more).
There is a special Candidate or Elected Official price offered at $100. Members
were instructed to have potential golfers/sponsors to visit the website at
gopgolftourney.rsvpify.com



Beaufort County Commissioner Chairman Frankie Waters gave a presentation on
the County Budget and the American Rescue Plan funding. Questions from
members were as follows:

1. Patricia Garrison:
● Is Municipal disbursement based on population?
● Has the Disaster Facility been sold?
2. Dot Moore: If we don’t spend it, do we send it back?
3. Public audience member: Is there a cap on each project?

Commissioner Waters discussed tax rate and shared BC budget highlights,
discussing his concerns regarding solid waste costs, indicating that in the future
the county may need to go to pay-as-you-go.



He reviewed the funds for the American Rescue plan by county and then specific
to Beaufort County.



Commissioner Waters discussed the school budget. He indicated that enrollment
dropped 6%. He discussed Debt service.

Senator Bill Cook mentioned the State Health Dept and Human Services have
billions coming in from schools.

Commissioner Waters invited the public to the August 25, 2021, Jail Presentation
at 3:00 p.m. He indicated that the jail cap is 85 prisoners and that BC is currently
running at 45 prisoners.

Old Business

Dot Moate asked for the floor. She wanted to share her thoughts and feelings on
the fact that she has missed only 1 meeting since the inception of her joining the
BCGOP, that she has always been ready and able to help where needed. She was
upset that the EXCOMM changed the meeting date that was accommodated for
her. She indicated that she could not continue on the Board in the capacity as



Chair of the Fundraising Committee due to the fact that the same evening is her
Church meeting. She shared that Church comes first and additionally she was
disappointed that no one called her to share the fact that the meeting was
changed back. Chair Garris sincerely apologized and said that communication
should have been better and graciously took the accountability as our leader.
Chair Garris additionally sent Dot Moate a heartfelt email indicating an apology
and how valued she is to our party and as a friend. The position of Chair for the
Fundraising Committee is now open. Ruth Cauvin asked for the floor to publicly
appreciate Dot. Anne Maatman was in tandem to reiterate the value of
communication.

BCGOP Candidate Assistance

Steve Radar offered a resolution to assist Candidates party resources. Patricia
Garrison offered amendments. Anne Maatman shared a draft document, “How to
Run for Office”.

Shirley Richardson added
that having our Party
Platform would be important. We concurred also that having the Candidate



signing a Pledge for the Party Platform and Confidentiality (for addresses and
proprietary information) would be required. Motion: Steve Rader / 2nd Tandy
Dunn.

Next meeting will be held on September 21st for a Wild Dog Event/Fundraiser
generously being sponsored by Chair Garris. We will have a special guest, Judicial
Candidate Judge April Woods. The meeting will be held at Mount Olive. Chair
Garris shared that she has eyes/ears on a space to rent for the BCGOP for us to be
able to meet and work effectively during Campaign seasons.

Patricia Garrison announced that the BOE meeting is being held on August 24 /
5:30 p.m. / Pierce Street. She also announced the Judicial Picnic being held on
September 18th. (She has tickets to sell). Chair Garris shared the 21 Guns Raffle to
help the Judicial Fund. (1 ticket-$50, 3 tickets-$100, 6 tickets-150, 12 tickets-$200)

Meeting Adjourned 8:01 p.m.


